
The Honorable Ben Barnes, Chair​

 House Appropriations Committee​

 120 Taylor House Office Building  

Annapolis, MD 21401  

 

Dear Delegate Barnes, 

I have had the privilege of participating in career programs at my high school, including career 

expos, field trips to universities, and hands-on experiences at trade schools. These programs 

have helped me shape my future. I worry that HB 1245c will limit access to these crucial 

resources for students. Please vote against this bill to continue supporting career education 

initiatives in our schools. 

 

Sincerely, 

Gerald Jamison 

Grade: 11 

Old Mill High School 

 


